June 27, 2018
To the Board of Respiratory Care,

The increase in the amount of CEU from 15 to 30 is an extreme change to happen in one renewal cycle.  Not only the increase in the total number but to limit the amount to only 15 online is a hardship for many therapists.  Rural and smaller departments will be short staffed for the therapist to attend one of the few live seminars available in the area. 
 The requirement of specific topics further limits the options by forcing us to attend the Massachusetts Seminar.  Many of us cannot be out of work or away from home for two days. Will the same seminars be held two years in a row so that all may attend the required courses?  I think this decision is to force more therapists to attend the seminar therefore increasing their revenues.  
Not all of us work in the same environment and therefore look to advance our skills and knowledge in the settings we serve.  There should be more thought on this before changing the process.

Respectfully, 
Nancy Westgate-Sincoski CRT
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